
KEY MESSAGES 
 

 Activities Week 2018: Thank you to all parents who have returned consent 

forms and payments. As the deadline for returns has passed, please can any 

outstanding payments be made and consent forms returned as a matter of 

urgency. 

 
Week Ending: 22 June 2018 

YEAR 7 
The Year 7s have now finished their assessment fortnight and are all settling back into normal lessons. 

We have enjoyed popping into lots of different classes and have seen students taking part in science experiments, creative 

workshops as well as many more other exciting treats post-assessment season. It is impressive to see the Year 7s working 

so hard and asking very interesting questions! 

Next week, students will be taking part in the Battle of Bosworth on Wednesday, 27 June. The whole year group will be re-

enacting the battle during the first two lessons, providing an excellent opportunity for them to show off what they have learnt 

in their History lessons as well as taking part in an exciting morning alongside all of their peers. We can’t wait!  

Head of Year 7: Ms N Ward and Assistant Head of Year 7: Miss B Marshall 

YEAR 8 
Over the past week, Year 8 students have visited local primary schools to deliver French and Spanish lessons. The lessons 

were well received and the students were amazing! 

The boys’ cricket team visited Nottingham High on Thursday afternoon. Captain and Nottinghamshire CCC representative, 

Freddie McCann, scored 66 runs and took two wickets in a close game that was decided in the last over of the match. 

Unfortunately the boys were on the losing side, but they should be proud of their efforts. 

Huge congratulations to Charlie Henry who has been scouted for the England U14s Boys’ Ice Hockey programme! 

As the year draws to an end, it is important that students continue to work hard in preparation for the start of their GCSEs in 

September.  

Acting Head of Year 8: Mr M Jepps 

YEAR 9 
Year 9 have had another excellent week. 

The Year 9 Geographers enjoyed their trip to Skegness on Thursday, 21 June. A member of the public commented on how 

well behaved the pupils were and how engaged they were in their fieldwork tasks. 

During active tutoring this week, the pupils have been reflecting on their 9.3 report. They have identified their top three CALs 

(Current Attainment Levels) and worked out their average attitude/homework scores. This has enabled all of the pupils to set 

three areas to develop before their 10.1 report and we look forward to working with the pupils to help them achieve these.  

If you have any questions about your child’s 9.3 report (available on Insight), then please contact your child’s tutor.  

Head of Year 9: Ms V Salt 

YEAR 10 
Pupils are approaching the halfway point in their internal assessments and I have been really impressed with their efforts so 

far.  

Thank you to all parents and carers who have returned their forms and monies for Enterprise Week. A plea for the final 

instalment as we look ahead to what should be a fantastic week for the year group. 

There has been a huge response to our Prefect advertisement. Pupils will be interviewed over the next couple of weeks with 

appointments being made in preparation for the start of Year 11. 

Heads of Year 10: Mr D Lynas 

YEAR 11 
Well, here we are: Exams finished, Prom been and gone, Class of 2018 bow out with their heads held high.   

From all the staff at Toot Hill School, we wish you all the best in your future endeavours. Don't be a stranger, pop in and say 

hello from time to time.  

We look forward to seeing you all on Thursday, 24 August (from 9am) for GCSE Results Day. 

Joint Heads of Year 11: Miss L Hughes & Mr R Wickens 


